
HEART MOUNTAIN COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING 	  17, 1944' 
conference ROOM 	00 AM - 12:001K 

Absentee: Block 17. 	Tardy: Mr. Matsushige. 

Meeting was called to order by Mr. S. Fujimoto, Vice-Chairman. 
Minutes of March 14 were read and approved,  

Communications were reviewed: 
Letter from Poston Community Council on Petition sent to the President of the 
United States; from K. O. Anderson on Relationship with Spanish Embassy; from 
Rohwer Community Council a copy of the translation in Japanese of Mr. Myers 

 speech delivered at the American Legion Convention in Indianapolis, Indiana; 
from Dave Yamakawa on appointment of a representative to the C. A. Board of 
Trustees; from E. W. Myer, Assistant to Delegate, in reference to the soya 
sauce; and from Guy Robertson on Appointment of a Food Coordinator. 

Mr. Saito requested that shoyu from Red Cross be distributed immediately. 

Mr. Tani reported that Dr. Irwin said there were no means of curbing contagious 
diseases other than through education. Therefore,. Dr. Irwin will issue bulletins 
from time to tine which will also be translated into Japanese and delivered 
throughout the center. These bulletins will be in series and pertain to all 
contagious diseases. 

Mr. Katagi of the Education Committee reported that after discussing with 
Miss Virginia Lynn, Vocational Counselor, on scholarship fund, it was decided 
to negotiate with the C.A. Board of Trustees for raising a Fund. After a 
careful study plans will be referred to the Council for approval or for further 
advice, 

'Mr.. Matsushige reported that Evacuee Property Board advised to give Power of 
Attorney to WRA Attorney individually, so WRA will have grounds to fight legally. 

Mr. Nagamo, election committee for Block 17, request that it is necessary for 
a check up on the qualification for Mr. Saijo's candidate ship. The Council 
referred it to the Executive Secretary. 

Mr, Tokimasa, Legal Committee, reported that in the case of resignation for 
Judicial Commissioners, it is necessary to elect and fill the vacancy as soon 
as possible. 

The regulation for pets was drafted by the Legal Committee. After discussion 
the Council decided to refer to the Legal Committee and Police Department. 

Mr. Fujimoto requested that investigation should be made for the- facts about • 
the assailment of a high school boy by a high school teacher. It was referred 
to the Education Committee. 

The Council decided that it is necessary to have a cross check up for the 
workers in Heart Mountain Center by divisions. Matter was referred to the 
Labor Committee. 

Meeting was adjourned at 12;00 PM. 
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